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RECEIVED 

Dear Doug 

REQUEST FOR PRINCIPAL SHARED PATH FUNDING TO BE BROUGHT 
FORWARD 

Thank you for your letter dated 26 May 2016 regarding the request to bring forward 
funding for the Principal Shared Path (PSP) from Grant Street to Victoria Street in 
Cottesloe. 

The Western Australian Bicycle Network (WABN) Plan 2014-2031 outlines a key 
initiative to expand the PSP network within a 15 kilometre radius of the Perth central 
business district. The Western Australian Government has invested in this initiative 
and has identified a number of missing links along the PSP route from Perth to 
Fremantle as part of the Plan. 

In 2012 an extensive, independent analysis was undertaken to prioritise the key PSP 
projects identified in the WABN Plan. The analysis looked at seven main projects, 
including the section from Grant Street to Marine Parade. The analysis took into 
account factors such as safety, potential increase in demand, constructability, 
severance as well as numerous others. Out of the seven main projects analysed, the 
link from Grant Street was identified as fourth in priority. This information was used to 
develop the PSP program according to the priorities in consultation with Transport 
Portfolio agencies and the WABN Implementation Reference Group. The program was 
agreed upon and has been signed off by Government. 

The Transport Portfolio has been working closely with the Town of Cottesloe and the 
WABN Implementation Reference Group to develop concept designs for the section of 
PSP between Grant Street and Victoria Street. A number of constraints have been 
identified throughout this process and are currently being investigated as to the most 
appropriate options to achieve successful outcomes for the link. Following this the 
detailed design for this link will be undertaken. 

Construction of the Grant Street to Victoria Street PSP link is scheduled in the program 
to commence in the 2017/18 financial year. Due to competing priorities within the 
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program and budget constraints it is not feasible to bring this project forward in the 
program at this time. 

Thank you for raising this matter. 

Yours sincerely 

Craig Wooldridge 

Director Network Planning Moving People 

31/05/2016 
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